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SUBJECT: SECOND READING AND ADOPTION OF SBR 700-30-10: 
INSTRUCTION – TITLE IX SEX NONDISCRIMINATION POLICY, 
GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE AND PROCESS

COMMENTS:

On May 6, 2020, the U.S. Department of Education, Office for Civil Rights (OCR), released the 
long-awaited final rule amending Title IX regulations at 34 C.F.R. Part 106. These regulations, 
which go into effect on August 14, 2020, are the first Title IX regulations applicable to sexual 
harassment and are applicable to complaints by both school district students and employees.  The 
extensive regulations will require districts to revise their policies and procedures with respect to 
sexual harassment and ensure that administration and staff are trained on the new requirements.  

The final rule requires school districts to provide notice of its nondiscrimination policy and 
grievance procedures, including how to file or report sexual harassment and how the school district 
will respond to the following groups: applicants for admission and employment; students; parents 
or legal guardians; and unions or professional organizations holding agreements with the school 
district. 34 C.F.R. § 106.8(b).  The provisions of this policy generally conform to the requirements 
of the new regulations.   


